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Key, Lori

From: Susan Rudnicki >
Sent: Monday, May 17, 2021 12:38 PM
To: ClerkoftheBoard
Subject: Vaccine passports

I stand totally against any and all proposals to subject the populace of Ventura County, the people of 
California, and the citizens of the United States to any mechanism such as vaccine passports.  Such 
a measure is against everything America stands for and is undoubtedly unconstitutional.  Our 
individual right to medical privacy is already part of our laws.  This proposal should not even be 
considered in light of that. 
With regards, Susan Rudnicki 
Newbury Park 
 
Sent from my iPad 


